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January 15, 2020 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid (the “Company”) submits the following revised 
P.S.C. No. 214 – Outdoor Lighting Tariff (the “Lighting Tariff”) leaf for filing in accordance with the requirements 
of the New York State Public Service Commission (the “Commission”):   
 
 Thirteenth Revised Leaf No. 41 
  
 To PSC No. 214 Electricity 
  
 Effective: March 25, 2020 
 
 The purpose of this filing, which is of a housekeeping nature, is to remove the pricing exceptions for the 
City of Syracuse (the “City”). In the Order Approving Transfer of Street Lighting Facilities to the City of Syracuse, 
issued October 17, 2019 in Case 19-E-0468, the Commission approved the sale of street lighting facilities to the 
City, including street lighting facilities identified on leaf 41 of the Tariff as “State of New York, Syracuse Armory,” 
for which the City assumed responsibility prior to the sale.  The Company and the City closed the transaction on 
December 20, 2019. With the transfer of the street lighting assets complete, the City moved from Lighting Tariff 
Service Classification (“S.C.”) No. 2 to S.C. No. 3 (energy only), eliminating the pricing exceptions. Attachment 1 
included with this filing contains redlined leaf showing this change. 
 
 Because of the housekeeping nature of this filing, the Company requests waiver of the statutory 
requirements required under the State Administrative Procedures Act for this leaf to become effective on March 25, 
2020. Furthermore, because of the limited customer impact created by the changes, the Company also requests 
waiver of the newspaper publication requirements of Public Service Law § 66-12 and 16 NYCRR § 720.8. 
  
 Please contact the undersigned of any questions regarding this filing. 
  
 Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 /s/ Carol Teixeira 
 
 Carol Teixeira  
 Manager, NY Electric Pricing 
Enc. 
 
cc:  Tanya Dugal, DPS Staff (via e-mail) 
 Johanna Miller, DPS Staff (via e-mail) 
 Michael Duschen, National Grid (via e-mail) 
 Eric Russell, National Grid (via e-mail) 
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